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15th February 2019
Dear Parents and Carers,






                   
So today we reach the end of a busy half term which has featured an Ofsted inspection, film crew visits, numerous trips and express events. Well done to our Y3/4 swimmers who came second place overall in the Honiton Learning Community Swimming Gala on Tuesday. Well done also to the Year 4 and Year 6 children who braved the mud and participated in the Stockland Cross Country on Wednesday. It has been fantastic to attend all four Express Events this week. Well done to Year 5 for the Alchemy Island on Thursday afternoon. Well done today to Year 3 for their magnets exhibition, Year 1 for their Astronauts exploration and yoga in the hall and to Year 4 this afternoon delving deep into the Blue Abyss.  Today Year 5 enjoyed outdoor learning on Roundball Hill. 
With this week featuring Parent Consultations and four year groups holding Express Events for their Cornerstone topics I just wanted to thank you all for your support. Attendance was very good at Consultations which is so important in ensuring continued pupil progress. Thanks to all the parents who spoke with me about elements of teaching and learning and their children’s progress over the course of the two evenings and thanks again to the staff for these evenings. Attendance for Express events continues to increase and the children really seem to be motivated to take ownership of their learning for such events. As you know, I try to develop the school based on what reliable research evidences as having impact. Every international pedagogical study that has taken place have all recognised parental engagement in children’s learning as being one of the most important factors on children’s achievement. You can’t overstate just what a difference it makes to individual children and the school in general to have so many parents attend the sharing of this learning at the end of learning units. Thank you to those of you who have given us either written or verbal feedback regarding these as we are always looking to improve further. The signing of the Home/School agreements this week underline just how crucial this partnership is to a child’s learning. As you know, reading is where this can have the most impact and I have now managed to unlock the settings on Accelerated Reader so children can take quizzes at home at weekends. Thank you for all of your ongoing support towards your children’s learning. This half term we having been turning our attention to spelling and please see message about ‘Spellodrome’ below. 
I would like to wish you a relaxing and enjoyable half term break. We return on Monday 25th February where I look forward to holding the next round of ACE Award assemblies recognising Attitude, Commitment and Effort. 
Yours faithfully,
Mr Perkins
Principal 
News from the children –
Nursery
We have had a Pyjama party and watched One Snowy Night with hot chocolate!
Reception
We have been playing with boomwhackers.
We have been playing with bee bots  and learning to be programmers.
Year 1
We have been making space rockets for our express event.
We have been doing Go Noodle.
Year 2
We have been reading the Thomas the Tunnel story.
We have been looking at tunnels around the world.
Year 3
We have been writing newspaper reports. 
We have been preparing for our express event.
Year 4
We have been making plastic fish.
We have doing cross country.
Year 5
Today we did outdoor classroom. 
We have tried Spellodrome.
Year 6
We have been doing extra P.E.
We have been doing football training.
Messages
World Book Day - 7th March
For World Book Day this year, each year group will have a book theme for the day.  All activities on that day will be based around the books that have been chosen.  Dressing up is not a requirement but as many children enjoy this element, we thought it only fair to give you a decent length of time to plan for this!  Children can wear their own clothes rather than dressing up of course.  Each year group’s theme is as follows….
Nursery - Aliens Love Underpants
Reception - The Gruffalo
Year 1 - What the Ladybird Heard
Year 2 - Traditional Fairy Tales
Year 3 - World’s Worst Children (David Walliams)
Year 4 - Alice In Wonderland
Year 5 - Charlie and the Chocolate Factory
Year 6 - Macbeth.
Spellodrome
Today, years 5 and 6 will be bringing home passwords for Spellodrome, our new online spelling initiative.  We are trialling this with these two year groups with the intention of launching it to the rest of the school, from Reception upwards, after half term.  We hope that this will have the same positive results in spelling, that we have seen in maths, with the introduction of Times Tables Rockstars.
Nursery open day
We will be holding a Nursery open morning on Saturday 9th March from 10am to 12 noon. Thank you to parents who have shared the poster we sent out earlier in the week. 
New SIMS Parent App
Hopefully by now you should have received an activation email for the new SIMS Parent App. This is a new convenient way to share the contact information we hold for your child at the school which you can access from a smartphone, tablet or computer – anytime, anywhere. You will have access to update your contact details, so we always have the most up-to-date information in case of emergency. This is a new system and does not replace any other that the school currently uses. My thanks to Miss Rawlins for setting this up for us.  Please note that your activation email is unique to you and should not be used by anyone else. If you have not received an activation email please contact Jenny at the school to confirm we have the correct email address on our system. Your activation email will expire after 14 days if it is not used, please contact us if you require a replacement after this date.
Rowan on TV
This Sunday at 7pm, Rowan from Reception class will be appearing on Countryfile, BBC 1. The episode is focusing on Devon and Rowan will be featured as part of a group who help land owners manage their woodlands by chopping down their trees. 
Message from Astrid Lowe - former pupil
Calling all Year 5’s! My name is Astrid Lowe (Ava and Greta Lowe's sister). I am on a mission to recruit the best artists in the whole of year 5! If you are interested in attending my home arts workshop then read on. I go to the Woodroffe School, which is an Arts school. As I am in year 8, I am taking part in the Arts Award. One of my missions is to teach a whole class of students to do amazing art. If you are interested, please take a leaflet (you will find them at Reception) which will have all of the details on it. But remember there are only 20 leaflets and they will all run out soon! See you there Creators!
School events/Dates 
Week beginning 25th February : 
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	ACE Awards Assemblies
KS2 9:15am
KS1 2:30pm
Year 3 swimming
	
	
	Nursery outdoor classroom 
	Year 3 Cake Sale 
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Thank you to everyone who has supported us over the last half term. We had a very successful disco in January which raised £312 and year 4 made £84 in their cake sale.
Our next event is the quiz evening on Friday 8th March. You should have received a letter with details and a slip to order tickets. It will be held in the school hall from 7:30, and will have varied rounds of questions to test your general knowledge, hosted by quizmaster Max Pipe. Tickets are £3 with teams of up to 6 people. It promises to be a great evening so come along and bring friends and family to help raise money for the school.
Other events for your diaries:
Year 3 Cake Sale : Friday 1st March
School Disco : Friday 15th March
Year 2 Cake Sale : Friday 29th /March
Easter Family Bingo : Friday 29th March 6:15pm (more details to follow)
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